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CONCLUSIONS

Approval of “A” items

ERG supported the draft Commission Recommendation on notifications under Article 7 of the Framework Directive (version of 11.03.03). The draft Recommendation will now be tabled for the April meeting of the Communications Committee, where the Member States of the EU are represented. The Commission intends to adopt the Recommendation in June 2003. 

ERG Secretariat
The Commission will have interviews with candidates for the position of the ERG Secretary in April. The job description for the END position has been notified to the Permanent Representatives of the EU Member States. The deadline for application is 19 May 2003. The Commission intends to involve the appointed ERG Secretary in the selection process of the END-position.

Guidelines on remedies

The Commission and the NRAs agreed to co-operate on the issue of remedies, and will co-ordinate the experts work in order to achieve complementarity and mutual support.

Bitstream Access

As bitstream access is important for the rollout of broadband services and applications, ERG agreed to investigate whether a harmonised approach is needed and possible. The issue will therefore be added to the ERG Work Programme 2003 and be discussed in the ERG September meeting (25 September 2003).

Network security

The Danish regulator NITA will launch a process together with other NRAs and the Commission in order to prepare an overview of the allocation of competencies at national level regarding network security. NITA's initiative is aimed at assisting the Commission in its work on network security.
Network infrastructure sharing

The Commission informed the ERG of two decisions regarding infrastructure sharing which are expected to be adopted in May 2003.

Telephone requirements for deaf and hard of hearing people

A working group has been established under the Communications Committee to deal with telephone requirements for deaf and hard of hearing people. The item will therefore be removed from the ERG Work Programme 2003.

Common interpretation of the SMP concept

The Commission will review the common interpretation of SMP as drafted by the NRAs within 2 weeks. The Commission and the NRAs will discuss any changes needed at working level. It will be published on the ERG-website immediately afterwards.

ERG Vice-Chairs

ERG agreed unanimously to appoint Mrs Hagman, Head of the Finnish regulatory authority FICORA as Vice Chair up to 30.6.2003, and Mr Van Heesvelde, Head of the Belgian regulatory authority BIPT, as Vice Chair from 1.7.2003

Recommendation on Relevant Product and Service Markets of 11/02/2003
ERG and the Commission have agreed to discuss the scope of the review of the recommendation on relevant markets in the ERG November meeting (20 November 2003).
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